Mr. F.C. Allen Kansas University,

Dear Mr. Allen;

Some time ago we beceived your communication regaring the possibility of Saturday morning gymnasium and play opportunites for children of the Faculty. We were very much interested and intended writing at once to enroll our small son. In the rush of other activities which have kept us so very busy for several weeks we failed to find time to get our letter written.

We do hope that the opportunity is still open and that ten year old Phillip Edward Jones may have the privelege of enjoying the recreative games and play in the gymnasium. It is certainly a fine service your department is offering and I hope the response has been adequate.

Sincerely,

Mr. and Mrs. Frank E. Jones.